
B O O N E S L I C K  T R A I L  Q U I L T E R S ’  G U I L D  

Day Chapter 

Monday, October 1, 2012 
9 AM-12 Noon: Sit and Sew 

10 AM-11:30 AM Skills Interest Group 
12 noon: Brown Bag Lunch/Bring Food to Share 

 1 PM Meeting, Program, Show and Tell 
Fairview Methodist  Church  

Starlight Piecemakers’  

Thursday,  October 4,  2012  

Doors open at 6:30 PM 
7:00 PM Meeting and Speaker  

Br ing a qui l t  to share for  Show 

and Tel l  

         Fai rv iew Methodist  Chur ch  

Editor:  Margaret E. Muegenburg 
Photos:  Barb Nixon 

Volume 35 No 4                           Member of Heartland Quilt Network                               October  2012                    

Quilt-A-Gram 

Marilyn Wine from Quilt 4 U 
 

You all are so amazing!  We need a Brag Board!  Our members 
are impacting our community, the state, the world, outer space or 
cyber space or some place.  Rebecca is teaching a class for con-
tinuing education at the career center.  One of Jean's quilts was 
exhibited in the Bingham Gallery at the MU Fine Arts building.  
Velma gave a program for the Rolla guild.  Dawn has written not 
one but two books this year.  Bettina crossed the pond again to 
lecture.  Marilyn R. S. has a great blog which in turn has a link to 
Dawn's blog.  Let me know what you've been doing so I can brag 
on you, too.  (Whew!  I do well just to get to the meetings.) 
 

I heard many good comments about Connie Gresham's program.  
It was interesting to see the same pattern made in different styles 
of fabric.  What a difference!  Connie arranged for our Oct. 1 

program with Marilyn Wine. 
 

Quilt 4 U, owned by Marilyn Wine, opened its doors on June 
30th.  Marilyn will be attending our Octo-
ber 1 meeting with a showing of quilts, the 
True-Cut products, the Tutto luggage for 
transporting your sewing machines, and 
a new kit being shown at the Quilt 
Market in Kansas City. 
 

Marilyn has followed in her sister's footsteps and is a supporter 
of Missouri Girl's Town.  Their 59th Annual Open House is 
scheduled for Saturday, October 6th.    This year Q4U is sponsor-
ing a quilt parade (seating provided with the quilts paraded thru 
the room) showing a few quilts from the store with the main fo-
cus on Quilts made by Bernice Oliver (mother of Marilyn and 
Pam Oliver).  A campus tour of the girls' homes will be available 
that morning upon request.   The parade begins at 10:30 a.m.  
There is no charge but any donations are given to the Missouri 
Girl's Town facility.   
 

Two items from the Big Board: 
1.  Don't park on the grass!  Come on Oct. 1 and I'll tell you a 
funny story about someone who did park on the grass.  Another 
board member has volunteered to ticket cars parked on the grass. 
2.  Read the newsletter!  Someone suggested that I should give 
a test on the newsletter articles. 
 

Be sure to go to the Marshall quilt show Sept. 29-30. 
 

See you all at Day Chapter October 1. 

                                            Carol Jean  

Nellie Mueller with Unique Patterns  
 

Years of quilting success will be shared with us  at the 
October Starlight meeting with Nellie Mueller. She has 
been teaching at guilds and quilts shops in the Midwest 
since 1988. Over the years she has honed her techniques 
and skills involving the use of the rotary cutter and ma-
chine piecing. Nellie’s newest foray into quilting and 
pattern making involves purse making. She will share 
tips on how to piece together a handsome purse you will 
have time to make for a special family member or friend 
this upcoming holiday season. 
 

Sewing Basket is Nellie’s home-based 
business. She has also published sev-
eral patterns she will share with us. 
 

Nellie enjoys appearing as Grandma Ima Quilter as she 
shares the humorous side of quilt making. We all need a 
bit of humor in those moments when we scratch are 
head and say, ‘I can’t believe I selected this quilt pattern 
with these unusual and complicated designed fabrics!’ 
 

The Missouri State Quilters Guild, the Quilt Club of St. 
Clair, and the Bits ‘n’ Pieces Guild in Ballwin provide a 
rich opportunity for her to experience the members’ 
latest creations and up to date quilting methods.  
 

Nellie and her husband have three adult children and 
two extra special grandchildren.  
 

This will be a special event for each of us and we will 
get to laugh at ourselves as we hear about all the won-
derful misadventures we share as we quilt. 

                                            Judi 

 

Information and ideas needed:  A future 
program will deal with the issue that almost 
all quilters face —-room to store all our 
fabric, projects and sewing supplies. Do you 
have a dedicated room for sewing or do you 

sew out of a closet? Tell me how you find a way to 
handle this issue. Better yet, take a picture and send it 
to me at jikirk@yahoo.com, 3532 N. Creasy Springs 
Road Columbia, MO 65202 or bring it to a meeting. 
Deadline is the November 2012 meeting. 
  Thanks, Judi Kirkpatrick 
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        2012-2013  BTQG Executive Board   

CEO Chairman:  Dennis Smith 573-445-7787 

Vice-Chairman: Sharon Lawler 573-696-0102 

Secretary: Robin Heider 573-446-6254 

Treasurer: Sally Russell 573-443-5479 

Website/email blasts Willie Morris 445-4217/424-1421 

Newsletter Margaret Muegenburg 234-7313 

Roster Booklet Alice Leeper 
Nancy Antonio 

573-489-1458 
573-445-6604 

Quilt Show Open  

Library  Merril Winfield 573-446-8676 

Historian 
 

Friendship Star 
 

Barbara Nixon 
 

 

446-0773/239-1039 
 

 

Winter Retreat Judy Gieselman 
Willie Morris 
CarrolLewis 

573-445-2381 
573-445-4217 
573-657-4532 

Service Project: Connie Howard 573-687-3100 

Past CEO Dawn Heese 573-234-2540 

Day Chapter Board 

President: Carol Tummons 573-445-9174 

Vice-President: Laura Eggeman 573-449-7942 

Secretary: Betty White 573-696-3776 

Membership: Myrna Powers 
Karon Huggler 

573-445-0766 
573-443-7410 

Hospitality: Margaret Heller 
Hank Botts 

573-446-1942 
573-424-1190 

Exchange Blocks: Corinne Remeika 
Marilyn Wooldridge 

573-449-7574 
 

Past President: Corinne Remeika 573-449-7574 

Starlight Piecemakers Board 

President: Boo! Kula 573-449-0346 

Vice-President: Judi Kirkpatrick 573-397-4021 

Secretary: Betty White 573-696-3776 

Membership: Cathy Forbes 
Mavis Mitizel 

573-445-9909 
573-445-2259 

Hospitality: Cecilia Mazan 573-698-2008 

Exchange Blocks: Mona Stevenson 
Nancy Antonio 

573-698-2019 
573-445-6604 

Past President: Marilyn Russell 573-874-5702 

Published monthly by Booneslick Trail 
Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit organization, 
established in 1978, and dedicated to edu-
cating its members and the community in 
the art and appreciation of quilt making. 

Quilt-A-Gram 

Checking Acct. Balance $16,794.40 

Savings 1,034.59    

CD's (2) 10,826.93    

Balance $18,655.92   

  

Number of Members 164      

  

Fiscal Year Beginning    
Balance 

$15,215.89   

FYTD Income $5,088.93 

FYTD Expenses 5,088.93 

Current Checking Acct. Bal. $16,794.40 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Submitted by  
Sally Russell 

As of September 10, 2012 
 

Regular meetings of the Guild are held on the first Monday of the 
month at 1:00 pm and the first Thursday of the month at 7:00 pm 
at the Fairview United Methodist Church, 3200 Chapel Hill Rd., 

B
T

Q
G

 E
M

A
IL

 A
D

D
R

E
S

S
: 

 B
T

Q
G

fe
b

19
7

8
@

y
a

h
o

o
.c

o
m

 

Newsletter deadline is the Wednesday after the Executive 
Board Meeting at 6:30 pm, of each month. E-mail items to: 
maggiemueg@aol.com or  BTQGfeb1978@yahoo.com .                  

New Members and Renewals 
 

Renewals: 
 

Jan Canyon 
405 N. John F. Kennedy Avenue 
Keytesville, MO 65261 
660-288-3670 
jcanyon@msn.com 
September 9 
 

Velma Dykstra 
2804 E. Henley Drive 
Columbia, MO 65202 
VDysktra@centurylink.net 
 

Jan Hobbs 
7878 E. Hwy WW 
Columbia, MO 65201 
573-4424945 
jehobbs@centurytel.net 
November 16 
 

Hsiao-Mei Wiedmeyer 
304 S. Garth 
Columbia, MO 65203 
573-808-6307 
wiedmeyer2@gmail.com 
June 10 
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Crazy Quilts — Conception to Completion 
Alison Aller, Speaker 

Friday, October 12, 2012 
 

Allison Aller will be with us in October as our spe-
cial speaker. Allie is an expert in creating modern 
crazy quilt techniques. Mark October 12 for the lec-
ture evening, 7:30 PM at Fairview United Methodist 
Church.  Then save Saturday and Sunday for the 
workshops.  
 

You can find out more about Allie by checking out 
her blog at http://alliesinstitches.blogspot.com.   

 
 

 

Registration for Workshops 

 with Allie Aller 
 

Allie has been a strong advocate for Crazy Quilting 
over the past decade. She has won many accolades 
for her work. Scroll down the 
side of her blog and click on many 
interesting items to see more of 
Allie’s work.  Look for registra-
tion information in this newsletter. 
Allison’s book, Allie Aller’s Crazy Quilting was 
published in the fall of 2011 by C&T. We will have 
samples of Allie’s work at the September meetings.  
 

These workshops are open to non-members as 

well who are interested in adding a new flair to 

their quilting projects. 

Whoooooooooo’s A Quilter 
27th Annual BTQG Winter Retreat 

 

February 22-24, 2013 
 

Rickman Center 
 

The Winter Retreat is filling up.  We have a few 
spots left.  Be sure to mail in your registration so 
you don’t miss out on this fun weekend. 
If you thought the blocks for the block drawing were 
cute, you haven’t seen anything yet.  Our committee 
has been hard at work all summer preparing special 
surprises for all of you retreat attendees. 
 

The registration and secret sister forms are included 
in this month’s newsletter. 
 

Hope to see you in February. 

Willie, Carrol, Judy and the Retreat Committee 

          Library News 
 
Just a note to keep you up to date on 
new books for the Guild Library: 
 

Prairie Point Pizzazz by Karen Sievert 
Round Robin Renaissance by Rae Hawley 
Quiltagami by Mary Jo Hiney  
Inspired a special ‘Thank You’ to Dawn Heese for 
donating her latest book 
 

Last month the Library received their own copy of  
Homefront & Battlefield as well as Civil War 

Quilts by Pam Weeks.   
 

The members are also enjoying the numerous 
magazines, patterns and books that have been left 
on the ‘sale’ table. Thank you to everyone who has 
donated and to all who have bought in such amaz-
ing ‘stuff”! 
 

 Your Librarian, Merril Winfield 

 

Ad Hoc By-Laws Revision Committee 

Requests Members’ Participation 
 

Periodically we are charged with reviewing our by
-laws. An Ad Hoc committee has been formed to 
tackle that task. The committee will begin work to 
complete proposals for changes to the by-laws and 
policies so that a special meeting can be held in 
the spring prior to the annual meeting. The com-
mittee welcomes member input. Please email com-
ments or suggestions or put them in writing and 
mail them to any member of the committee. The 
best way for you concerns to be addressed is if 
they are submitted in writing. 
The committee members are Dawn Heese, Dennis 
Smith, Alice Leeper, Pat Leistner, Marilyn Rus-
sell, Carol Tummons and myself. 
 

Bettina Havig, 
Chairman of Ad Hoc By-laws revision committee 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Donation 
 

A donation of $350 was made to Fairview 
UMC to be used as part of $13,000 bid to 

repair the driveways and parking lots. The church’s hos-
pitality over the last seven years has been very generous 
and we wish to continue our good relationship so we can 
continue to enjoy this fabulous space. If you would like 
to make an individual donation for this project, please 
forward your contribution to the church.  
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N.B. Interest groups that are sanctioned by the guild and are open to any member are listed in the newsletter. If anyone is interested 

in starting a new interest group or stitching group, they are welcome to do so. Please contact Sharon Lawler, Vice CEO, with infor-
mation regarding interest group meetings. Feel free to attend any group listed in the calendar. It is advisable to call the contact for up 
to date information. 

 

Guild related or sponsored activities are included in the Master Calendar. 

Interest groups that are currently closed are noted with ‡‡. For additional 
    information, call the contact person listed.  New interest groups may be formed at any time.                          

Please contact Vice CEO, Sharon Lawler, 573-696-0102 or email lawlersk@centurytel.net 

BOARD AND CHAPTER EVENTS 

Date Time Event Place & Contact 

  

4 Oct 
7:00 PM 

Starlight Piecemakers Meeting 

Doors open 6:00 PM 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Boo! Kula   573-449-0346 

  

1 Oct 
9:00 AM 

Day Chapter Quilt and Sew 

12 Noon Shared Brown Bag Lunch 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Carol Tummons   573-445-9174 

  

1 Oct 
1:00 PM Day Chapter Meeting 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Carol Tummons   573-445-9174 

  

8 Oct 
6:30 PM 

Board of Directors Meeting 

Joint Ex. Boards 

Call Dennis for location 
Dennis Smith   573-445-7787 

  

9 Oct 
3:00 PM Day Chapter Board Meeting 

Call Carol Tummons for location 
573-445-9174 

  

9 Oct 
5:30 PM Starlight Piecemakers Board Meeting 

Call Boo! Kula for location 

573-449-0346 

  
10 Oct 

  
5:00 PM 

  
Newsletter Deadline 

Margaret Muegenburg 
maggiemueg@aol.com                                     

573-234-7313 

12 Oct 
Friday 

7:30 PM SPECIAL SPEAKER 

Allison Aller 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Everyone welcome 

13 Oct 
Saturday 

9:00-3:30 “Pretty Crazy Quilt Pillow” class 
by Ms. Aller; with registration 

Trinity Presbyterian Church 
1600 W. Rollins Rd. 

14 Oct 
Sunday 

1:30-4:30 “Embroidery for Crazy Quilting” 
class by Ms. Aller; see registration 

Hy-Vee Meeting Room at Rock-
bridge store, 405 E. Nifong 

SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 

  

11 Oct 
1:00 PM English Paper Piecing 

Linda Sandlin/Joan Westcott 
Call for location: 573-814-1629 

  

11 Oct 

  

9:30 AM 

  

Sassy Stitchers (Day Appliqué) 
Donna Burris   573-474-4338 
Call for location (not DBRL) 

  
1 Oct 

10:00 AM Skills Group/Problem Clinic 
Fairview United Methodist Church 

Bettina Havig 

  

10 Oct 
2 to 4 PM Small Wonders-New Group 

Karon Huggler 573-443-7410 
DBRL (library) 

‡‡CLOSED SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 

1 Oct 9:00 AM ‡‡ Row by Row/Pushing the Limits Jackie Berry 660-651-9770 

none 9:00 AM ‡‡Red Work; next meeting is January Myrna Powers   573-445-0766 

8 Oct 3:30 PM ‡‡Innovators Joan Westcott   573-874-8160 
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Seams Like Yesterday 

Country Patchwork Quilt Guild 

25th Annual Quilt Show 
 

Saturday, Sept. 29    9 AM to 5 PM 

Sunday, Sept. 30   10 AM to 5 PM 

Martin Community Center 

1985 S. Odell (Hwy 65 South) 

Marshall 
 

Celebrating 25 years of fun, friendship, 
learning, shows and quilting, the show will 
feature 85—100 quilts of different sizes and 
techniques.   
 

Admission is $3.00.  
 

Kathryn Jones, guest artist, teacher and 
speaker who began quilting in 1985. Her 
work has been shown at Sunbonnet Entre-
preneurs, Kansas City, Missouri State Fair, 
and the American Quilters Society show in 
Paducah.  

MOKA’s Fall Meeting 
(Moka is the  MO, OK, KS, and AR  

History Study Group) 
 

WCTU Quilts 

Women’s Christian Temperance Union 
 

Mark your calendars with the dates of Friday, 
October 26 and Saturday, October 27 for the 
MOKA’s Fall Meeting at The Lodge at 
Butterfield, Fayetteville, Arkansas. 
 

Jane Wilks, Membership Chair, is looking 
forward to a large group of quilt history buffs 
to present and discuss the legacy of the 
WCTU (Women’s Christian Temperance Un-
ion Quilts) tradition.  
 

Additional information will be available soon 
for you to sign-up for this wonderful event.  

 
          September Starilight Piecemakers Block Exchange Winner—Robin Heider 
 

I won the Starlight Block Exchange this month. I feel like I was in the newsletter not too long ago 
as I won in the day chapter less than a year ago. I will be busy looking through old magazines and 
books to get an idea for this block. I am reading the new book about the Civil War from our library, 

Homefront and Battlefield, so it will likely have something to do with the  Civil War era.  The Block 
Exchange committee will keep me on my toes to select a pattern and fabric to share with you for my sec-
ond in a year exchange block. 

Starlight Piecemakers News 
 

I was pleased to see September’s evening 
chapter meeting was well attended. This is 
the chapter that might not have existed by 
now. Many people enjoy and benefit from 
the chapter; a few people have volunteered 
their time to keep it going. 
 

Everyone needs to work together, to attend 
meetings, and help when possible. We can 
read and watch Youtube to learn methods 
of quilting but only by participating in a 
guild do you experience friendship, per-
sonal advice and an exchange of ideas. 
 

Many wonderful programs are planned for 
the coming year. We hope to see everyone 
enjoying the chapter meetings. Feel free to 
attend our board meetings, make sugges-
tions, volunteer, or do what makes you 
feel part of the chapter. 
                               Boo! Kula 

The October Starlight Piecemakers Chapter 
will host a reception following our program. 
Everyone enjoys sharing good treats and 
pleasant friendships. Please plan to enjoy both 
at the October meeting. 

                               Boo! Kula 

Jackie Berry and Patti Cantu 

Artlandish Booth 
 

Jackie and Patti are selling dyed scarves, their photogra-
phy, books, tiled frames and art quilts at Artlandish lo-
cated at 1019 E. Walnut in Columbia. They would enjoy 
sharing with you their latest accomplishments.  
 

For more information contact Jackie at 
jackie@jackiequilts.com 

Every Quilt’s a Gift 
Starlight Quilters Guild 

Quilt Show and Sale 
Featuring 

Quilts of Valor 
Published Members 

 

October 20-10 am to 6 pm 
October 21-Noon to 5 pm 

 

Boutique Gifts 
Small Quilt Sale 

Bake Sale 
Vendors 

2012 Opportunity Quilt 
 

Admission $3.00 
Under 12 free 

Veterans with ID Free 
 

Lenexa VFW Hall 
9550 Pflumm Road 

Candy Hargrove shared her intricate quilt designs and 
quilts at the September Starlight Piecemakers meeting. 
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P.O. Box 542 
Columbia, MO 65205-542 

O u r  M e e t i n g  P l a c e  
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

3200 Chapel Hill Road 

Columbia, MO 65203 

     Starlight Piecemakers 
 

Thursday, October 4, 2012 

7:00 PM Meeting 

and Speaker 
 

Nellie Mueller with Unique Patterns 
 

 

Fairview United Methodist Church 
 

Bring a Quilt for Show and Tell 

              Day Chapter     
 

Monday, October 1, 2012 
9 AM-12 Noon: Sit and Sew 

10 AM-11:30 AM Skills Interest Group 
12 noon: Brown Bag Lunch/ 

Bring Food to Share 
1 PM Meeting, Show and Tell 

 

Marilyn Wine with Quilt 4 U 
 
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

 

BTQG is on the Web 
 

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

The abundance of life continues 

to bring promises of hope . . . . . . 

Mavis Mitzel Oct 5 

Robin Heider Oct 7 

Ann Rennier Oct 8 

Carol Jo Perry Oct 9 

Linda Sappington Oct 9 

Mona Stevenson Oct 9 

Pat Leistner Oct 13 

Jean Brueggenjohann Oct 15 

Christi Brietzke Oct 16 

Myrna Powers Oct 17 

Laura Eggeman Oct 18 

Glenna Lawson Oct 19 

Mary Peterson Oct 19 

Janice Haralson Oct 22 

Ruth Davis Oct 26 

Dawn Heese Oct 27 

Mary Pilkenton Oct 27 

Sally Russell Oct 27 

Kathy Ellsworth Oct 29 

Bettina Havig Oct 29 

Joan Pottinger Oct 30 

Diana Fischer Oct 31 



Pretty Crazy Pillow 

Allie Aller – Instructor - Saturday, October 13, 2012 
9:00-3:30 Trinity Presbyterian Church, 1600 W. Rollins Rd.  

 

Because we have only one day to work together, we will be making one of the smaller variations from the 
“Pretty Crazy” pattern.  This will give students the chance to explore the versatile technique that is the basis 
for the many variations possible with this pattern, two of which are below. Sewing machine needed.  

                                   
 

 

 

Essential Embroidery for Crazy Quilting 
 

Allie Aller – Instructor – Sunday-, October 14, 2012 

1:30 P.M. - 4:30 P.M. 
HY-VEE MEETING ROOM, ROCKBRIDGE STORE 405 E. NIFONG 

 

This a hand embroidery workshop covering the essential stitches used to create a traditional crazy quilt.  

If you have ever wanted to try your hand at traditional Crazy quilt creation this is just what you need.  

No machine needed. Create a stitch sampler or embroider on a pieced block you bring to class.  
 

                                

Fee: $25.00 must be included with registration form. Make check payable to BTQG. (See BTQG  
directory for cancellation policy.) 
 

Check one or both. Return registration to Bettina Havig, 1108 Sunset Lane, Columbia MO 65203. 

Registration may not be postmarked before September 1, 2012. 

 
 

______ Pretty Crazy Pillow ($45)   _______ Essential Embroidery for Crazy ($25) Quilting 

NAME: ___________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS: _______________________________City________________________ Zip _________ 

PHONE: ________________ E-MAIL: _________________Check Number_____ Total _______ 

*If you don’t have e-mail the supply list and workshop location will be mailed. 

Return the entire registration form even though you might be registering for only one workshop.  

 

Fee: $45.00 must be included with registration form. Make check payable to BTQG. (See BTQG di-
rectory for cancellation policy.) 

A 



 

 Whooooooooooooooo’s A Quilter?  
 

27th Annual BTQG Retreat  
February 22, 23, 24, 2013  

Name __________________________________________________________________________  

Address: ________________________________________________________________________  

City: ____________________________ State: ____________________ Zip: _______________  

Daytime Phone: ______________________ Evening Phone: ______________________  

E-mail address: __________________________________________________________  

I wish to participate in secret sister: yes ____, no ____  
(Be sure to complete the form if you are participating in secret sister)  
 
 
Please check the classes you wish to take. You will need to purchase Teri Henderson Tope’s 
“No Sew Fabric Gift Bags” pattern for the gift bag class. The cost of the pattern is $10. If you 
want us to purchase the pattern for you, please include payment with your registration form. 

The supply list will be included in your retreat packet.  

 

____ Gift Bag class – Willie Morris – Friday evening 7-9 p.m. ($10 pattern required)  

____ “Beyond the Basics” – Myrna Powers – Saturday morning 9-11 a.m. –  

         Enhance your red work skills  

Roommate request(s): 

___________________________________________________________________  

 

Special requirements: (diet, room accessibility, etc.)  

______________________________________________________________________  

Retreat Fee: $145.00 (Make check payable to BTQG)  

Amount paid: ________ Check #: ________  

 

Mail this registration form with full payment on/or after September 1, 2012 to:  

Judy Gieselman  
2008 Oak Cliff Dr.  
Columbia, MO 65203  

B 



 

Secret Sister Information Form  
 
The secret sister activity is optional, but lots of fun! The idea is to pass anonymous small 
gifts to your secret sister throughout the weekend and one big gift that will be given out on 
Sunday morning at breakfast. The idea is not to spend a lot of money (no more than $15.00 
on the “big” Sunday gift), but to give tokens of fun and friendship. Bring your “big” gift 
wrapped with your secret sister’s name on the outside and your name on the inside.  
 
Please complete the following questionnaire so your secret sister can use this information. 
You will receive your secret sister’s name and information in your retreat packet.  
 
Name: __________________________________________________________________________  

Number of years quilting: ______  

I prefer hand piecing or machine piecing: __________________________  

I prefer hand quilting or machine quilting: __________________________  

Favorite colors: ______________________ Least favorite colors: ______________________  

Type of fabric you like to collect: __________________________________________________  

Favorite quilt shop: ______________________________________________________________  

Favorite quilt designer: ___________________________________________________________  

Hobbies other than quilting: _______________________________________________________  

I like to collect: 

__________________________________________________________________  

I like “nickle squares” (5"x5") Color: ____________ Type of Fabric: 

_______________________  

Favorite snacks: 

__________________________________________________________________  

Food allergies or diet restrictions: __________________________________________________  

Favorite holiday: _________________________________  

What colors are in your sewing room: _________________________________  

Other guild members who know your likes & dislikes: __________________________________  

Other helpful information: _______________________________________________________  

________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________  

If you have any questions regarding secret sister activity, please contact:  

Judy Gieselman: gieselmanja@missouri.edu or  

Carrol Lewis: cale0d@mizzou.edu or  

Willie Morris: morrisw@missouri.edu  

C 


